
The Task
 
After serving the Culver City High School Campus for nearly fifty 
years, it is time to consider the renovation of the Robert Frost Audi-
torium. Although the building envelope has survived despite sig-
nificant seismic events, the facility itself shows considerable wear 
from deferred maintenance and a tendency to appropriate existing 
spaces for unspecified uses. Major systems such as air conditioning 
and lighting, have outlived their service life and are due for replace-
ment with updated and more efficient equipment. Furthermore, the 
constricted spaces of the original design have proved to be both inef-
ficient and inappropriate for their use. 
 
This study brings together experts from a variety of fields in order to 
evaluate the present condition of the Frost, and to explore the many 
opportunities to re-align it with the high expectations of the parents, 
students, and teachers who use it. 
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